

Direct Communications Unit 2 Marsham Street London SW1P 4DF Tel: 020 7035 4848 Fax: 020 7035 4745 www.homeoffice.gov.uk

editor@teenlibrarian.co.uk Mr Matt Imrie

HOCS Reference: TRO/0008887/18 5 July 2018

Dear Mr Imrie,

Thank you for your e-mail of 18 June regarding the Society of Chief Librarians.

Unfortunately the nature of your enquiry is not entirely clear. Please advise us as to how you would like the Home Office to help you or what information we can provide you with. The Home Office holds policy responsibility for the following areas:

- working on the problems caused by illegal drug use;
- shaping the alcohol strategy, policy and licensing conditions;
- keeping the United Kingdom safe from the threat of terrorism;
- reducing and preventing crime, and ensuring people feel safe in their homes and communities;
- securing the UK border and controlling immigration;
- considering applications to enter and stay in the UK;
- issuing passports and visas;
- supporting visible, responsible and accountable policing by empowering the public and freeing up the police to fight crime.

If your enquiry is not related to one of these areas, we will not be able to assist you. Please also be aware that the Home Office is unable to intervene in cases of a personal nature.

Yours sincerely,

Khaleed Edoo

Email: Public.Enquiries@homeoffice.gsi.gov.uk

